
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING                               June 10, 2025 
 
A special meeting of the School Board of Independent School District No. 518, Worthington, 
Minnesota, was held at the District Office, 1117 Marine Avenue, Worthington, Minnesota on June 10, 
2025, at 7:30 a.m. 
 
The following were present:  BOARD MEMBERS – Adam Blume, Lori Dudley, Erin Schutte, Matt 
Widboom, Eric Parrish, Darla Agard, Ann Mills 
  
ADMINISTRATORS – John Landgaard, Superintendent, Josh Noble, Assistant Superintendent, 
Carmen Johnson, Human Resources Director 
 
1. Motion by Member Widboom, seconded by Member Dudley and unanimously passed to 

approve the agenda for the June 10, 2025, Special School Board meeting. 
 

2. Motion by Member Widboom, seconded by Member Dudley to direct administration to move 
forward with a potential partnership with the City of Worthington and Minnesota West 
regarding the design and bidding of the West site softball fields and to request bids for both 
natural and artificial turf.  Motion passed 5 to 2 with Members Schutte and Parrish dissenting. 
 

3. Mr. Landgaard reviewed the Southwest/West Central Service Cooperative contract services 
the District currently utilizes.  The board would like to place an item on the June regular board 
meeting agenda to give notice to SW/WC Service Cooperative on contract services for the 
2026-2027 school year in order to conduct an evaluation on the services the Coop provides to 
assess if any changes need to be made. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 a.m. 
     
       Matt Widboom, Clerk 
 
 
 
       Lisa Ahrenstorff, Deputy Clerk 


